

— City of CHARLOTTE

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Lewis and City Council Members

FROM: Gregg Guetschow, City Manager

SUBJECT: Changes to proposed ordinance regarding chickens

DATE: April 22, 2016

Development Activity. We continue to experience a high level of activity regarding private developments in the City. Several of us attended the ground-breaking ceremony this week for the new facility at Spartan Motors. In addition, Bryan Myrkle and I have had meetings regarding three other possible developments over the last two weeks. The upcoming meeting of the Planning Commission includes site plan approval for an expansion of the Speedway gas station on Lansing Road. These projects, in combination with others about which you are already aware, reflect a significant increase in activity over what has been observed for several years.

Airport Pilots Group. Due to a conflict on his schedule, Bryan Myrkle asked me to take his place attending a meeting with the pilots group at the airport. The input from members of this group will be important as we begin updating the airport layout plan next year. There were many good suggestions from these members regarding improvements they would like to see.

Budget. I wish to remind you that you are welcome to contact me, Finance Director Christine Mossner or any department heads with your questions about the budget. This is particularly important if these inquiries require additional research to provide you the information you require. Also, if you wish to have a printed copy of the budget, please send Christine an email.